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Thank you for your letter dated 9th December 2015 inviting me to discuss the
matter of the design of the rail electrification equipment being installed
through the two Areas of Outstanding Natural Beauty: the Chilterns and the
North Wessex Downs AONBs.

Although | acknowledge that the Department considers that the overhead line
equipment (OLE) is the only system that can effectively deliver the
electrification programme (for the reasons stated in Nicholas Woodbridge's
letter), the actual design of the OLEs for the Great Western electrification
programme is a matter for Network Rail. Also, as stated in Nicholas
Woodbridge's letter, the Department expects Network Rail to discharge their
statutory obligations.

It would not be appropriate for me to express a view as to the design of the
OLEs particularly as the Department is aware that legal challenges may be
brought to the use of permitted development rights here. There would be a
possibility therefore if such challenges were successful that Ministers may
ultimately be called upon to determine a planning appeal.
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